DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – June 11, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, June 11, 2009.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Shelly Hendricks, Chelsie Mansell, and Michael Radford.  Those absent were:  Debra Berenbroick and Peter Debibar.

ORDER # 09-110 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Lauri Duesler to adopt the agenda for the June regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-111 - APPROVAL OF THE MAY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by James Beard to approve the minutes of the May regular meeting.

MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The May financial reports had not been completed at the time of the SBDM council meeting.

ORDER # 09-112 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Michael Radford to approve the following personnel recommendations for the month of June 2009.

	
	NEW HIRES –2009-2010 School Year
	

	Assistant Principal
	Josh Cowley
	James Slaven

	Instructional Assistant
	Ronda Davis
	Lori Huff (Moving)

	Art/Arts & Humanities
	Whitney Edwards
	New Position

	Instructional Asst (1 to 1)
	Michelle Gray
	Assigned by CO Special Ed

	Family/Consumer Science
	Lisa Hooker
	Angie Lowe Minnix (Moving)

	Assistant Principal
	Althea Hurt
	Alison Gregory (Moving)

	Science
	Margaret Jameson
	Liz Miller (Certification)

	Social Studies
	Britten McDowell
	Corey Yates – Transferring 

	
	
	

	Extracurricular Hires for 2009-2010

	 Boys Golf Coach
	Chris Corder
	Aaron Howell


RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Those visitors at the June SBDM meeting included:  Athletic director Alan Campbell, and Lisa Taylor, newly elected parent representative for 2009-10.  

ORDER # 09-113 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE APRIL MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the minutes of the April regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-114 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE MARCH AND APRIL MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the March and April financial and bingo reports.  

ORDER # 09-115 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE MAY PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the personnel recommendations for the month of May 2009.

ORDER # 09-116 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF MATHEMATICS TEXTBOOK ADOPTION FOR THE 2009-10 SCHOOL YEAR – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the decision to approve the 2009-10 mathematics textbook adoption:  $25, 478.75 for precalculus, calculus, statistics, and algebra books from Pearson Prentice Hall; and $63,414.71 for algebra and geometry books from Holt McDougal.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison briefly reported on closing events for the school year as related to Curriculum, Assessment, and Instruction.  

· The school year has been completed!

· The weather failed to cooperate on graduation day and the ceremony was held inside.

· The SACS review will be conducted in the fall.

· The Model Schools Conference takes place at the end of June.

· The Literacy First Leadership Training is in July.

ORDER # 09-117 – APPROVAL OF PARENT/STUDENT HANDBOOK REVISIONS FOR THE 2009-2010 HANDBOOK – Each council member received a copy of the student/parent handbook with revisions noted in a highlighted color.  Additional revisions are noted below:

	Pg i
	Omit the name of one student under Commonwealth Diploma

	Pg i
	Add two names on the 10th bullet for Boys State participants

	Pg 1
	Remove the “s” in “takes”

	Pg 39/40
	Add the name of additional hired teachers


The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Pam Carter to approve the handbook revisions as suggested by the ad hoc committee.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly report from the school nurse.

· The council members also received copies of the minutes from the School Climate Committee.

· A listing of 2009-10 SBDM council members was also distributed.

· NHHS Athletics had a successful year!

· Project Graduation was a huge success and this year was held at Blazers.

ORDER # 09-118 - NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDATIONS 1 & 2 FOR THE USE OF NHHS TITLE I STIMULUS FUNDS – North Hardin High School is scheduled to receive $53,308 in Title I stimulus funds.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Michael Radford to approve recommendations 1 and 2 as outlined by principal Dennison.

· Recommendation 1 – Allocate $30,184 of stimulus funds to offset the cost of ESS program.  Estimated budget $52,000 ( Night School - $10,500; After school tutorial - $9,500; and Summer School - $32,000).

· Recommendation 2 – Allocate the remainder of stimulus funds to PD or if other revenue is available use to fund an In School Detention teacher.

RECOGNITIONS – A Trojan Award paperweight was presented to Pam Carter, Lauri Duesler, and Michael Radford for their service on the SBDM council.

ORDER # 09-119 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to adjourn the meeting.

_____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

